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Call to Order
As a quorum was present, Chairman Betty Wright called the meeting to order and welcomed members.  

Approval of the Consent Agenda

Chairman Wright asked for the pleasure of the Board with regard to the Consent Agenda, which contained:

A.  August 22, 2024 Executive Board Minutes

B.  September 22, 2024 Finance Reports
C.  September 22, 2024 Budget Amendments:


 Fund 10 (General Fund) in the amount of $227,205.00

 Fund 13 (Workforce Fund) in the amount of $571,896.00


Motion #1
Leo Kelly moved that the Consent Agenda be approved. Walter Gardner seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.
Comments from the Public  

Chairman Wright asked if there were any additional public comments on issues concerning the COG.  There were no comments. 
Executive Director’s Report: Diane Cox, Executive Director

Executive Director Diane Cox started her report with some Administrative and Aging Department updates. The construction in the front office is now complete with the exception of installing doorknobs and locks. We currently have 3 new positions advertised. 2 in Workforce Development and 1 in the Community and Economic Development Department. Our new AmeriCorps member Nicole Manalis started in September and will continue the implementation of the Regional Food Policy and current AmeriCorps member Charlie Robinette will continue on a contractual basis for the next 12 months giving support to some ongoing projects. Audits for Region K and Triangle North have now been completed however; the COG audit is still ongoing at this time. We have also hired someone for the Digital Navigator’s position. Her name is Greta Brackett and she will be serving our 5 counties plus some of the Upper Coastal Plain region working with older adults and assisting with their internet needs. Congratulations to the Granville County Senior Center Director Kathy May for receiving the Order of the Long Leaf Pine award last month with a standing room only in attendance. Lastly, we have received from the Division of Aging free COVID tests that are available to anyone who wants them. Please let Diane know if you are interested in receiving any to distribute.
Next, Ms. Cox gave a Workforce update. Our PROWD Program is continuing for the Reentry Program.  We are currently partnering with two other Boards and the Butner Federal Prison for this program to help prepare inmates for reentry into the workforce. They are now enrolling participants and the training is being conducted by Vance Granville Community College and other providers at the facility. Recently, 18 participants received their forklift operator’s credentials and other programs are currently in the works. We have also had multiple Resource Fairs and submitted an application to the Department of Labor for additional funding to extend some program concepts for younger individuals. We also received $250,000.00 in grants for the Local Reentry Council Coordinator position that we are currently advertising. 
In the Economic Development department update, Ms. Cox announced that we are working closely with the directors from all 5 counties to determine their thoughts and needs on proposals involving regional site studies. Also, we are working to promote regional tourism by partnering with the NC Tourism office at EDPNC to bring together all the directors to discuss a regional recreation & tourism marketing campaign plan. We are also working with the City of Henderson on the Chestnut Street Park renovation project. They have already received $50,000.00 and are also working to submit an application to the Duke Energy Foundation for additional funding. 
Next, Ms. Cox gave an update on the Regional Summit held in September. The event was very successful. We had over 200 in attendance and have received a lot of positive feedback from the event. Next year, the event will be held in Granville County and we have already started the planning process. We are currently working with Vance Granville Community College to promote The Business & Industry Connect Event. We will be working with industry leaders to share some of their successful practices. The event will be held on October 31, 2024 at Vance Granville Community College Civic Center.
Other department updates included, Franklin, Granville and Warren Digital Inclusion plans have been completed and will be submitted to DIT for approval. We have also secured a Bike Amenities grant for the City of Roxboro, which includes a public bike stand, and bike rack for uptown Roxboro. Safe Routes to School Program is working closely with many community events in Henderson and Oxford and participated in Bunn Fun Day in Franklin County. The RPO has been working on Divisional Input Points and compiling information for our Regional Comprehensive Transportation Plan. They have submitted the points to the STIP office and we received potential funding for 6 transportation projects in our region. 
Ms. Cox then opened the floor up for any questions or comments. 
Other Business
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
Adjournment
Motion #4

Motion made by Leo Kelly to adjourn. Zelodis Jay seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia S. Cox, Executive Director

Secretary to the Board of Directors
